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Celebrating 125 Years!

October 1, 2023 marked the  
125TH Anniversary of the founding of  

St. Joseph’s College of Nursing

A weekend of celebrations was held in recognition of  
this milestone on October 6-8, 2023



Alumni Meet-and-Greet Social
The event was held at Shaughnessy’s Irish Pub  
at the Syracuse Marriott Downtown; the former 
Hotel Syracuse. 

This gave an opportunity for the 50th Anniversary 
class of 1973 and others to mingle, chat and  
renew acquaintances. 

125th Anniversary Celebration — Friday, October 6, 2023

Dean Lenore Boris with faculty members Loreen Hamann, Mary Headd Ryan ‘72  
and Jennifer Austin Cerio ‘07

Sisters Meg Gonza Gross ‘83 and Jackie Gonza ‘71

Roberta Estep Wantana ‘83, Gina Famolaro Cusworth ‘83  
and Meg Gonza Gross ‘83

Class of ‘73 – 50th Anniversary: Seated is Deborah Finnegan. Standing Left to right: 
Marie Conti Lefere, Teresa Norris Kelterborn, Mary Ellen Kuhn Miles, Kathleen Frazee 
Brown, Barbara Aldrich Finch, Brenda Doud Premo

Robert Dodge ‘88 & Angela Cerio Barlow ’88 Members of the Class of ‘78
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Open House 
At the College of Nursing,  
Marian Hall

The College staff and faculty went 
all‑out to display a multitude of 
artifacts, yearbooks, graduate photo 
composites, etc. Tours of the College of 
Nursing, and tours of St. Marianne Cope 
Shrine and Museum were available, 
and hospital tours were offered by 
alums who are hospital employees.

50th Anniversary  
Luncheon for the  
Class of 1973
Lunch was hosted in the DeFuria 
room of the hospital. Dr Lenore Boris, 
dean of the St. Joseph’s College 
of Nursing, gave an update on 
happenings at the school. The College 
is especially interested in providing 
more scholarships for students 
because of the increased cost of 
attending. Connie Semel, president 
of the Alumni Association, explained 
the scholarships, events, and other 
things the Alumni Association does to 
support the students and the school. 
She also provided each class member 
attending with some College of 
Nursing swag items. Vince Kuss of the 
St. Joseph’s Foundation spoke to the 
class members, encouraging everyone 
to support the College of Nursing 
when possible financially. There was 
much laughter and conversation as 
members of the class of ’73 renewed 
acquaintances during the event. 

125th Anniversary Celebration — Saturday, October 7, 2023

Class of ‘73 looks at yearbooks 50th Anniversary Luncheon

Members of the Class of 1973 at the 50th Anniversary Luncheon

Bottom row, left to right: Peggy Malone Wilson, Katherine Myatt Scullion, Lyn Barriere Stevens,  
Mary Sherman, Deborah Finnegan, Marie Conti Lefere, Barbara Aldrich Finch

Top row, left to right: Mary Jane Seidewand Rogers, Mary Ellen Kuhn Miles, Brenda Doud Premo, Kathleen Frazee 
Brown, Katherine Losier Williams, Teresa Norris Kelterborn
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125th Anniversary Celebration/Fundraiser Dinner
The 125th Anniversary dinner was held at the Syracuse Marriott Downtown in the Empire Room. The celebration 
included a cocktail hour with refreshment followed by a sit-down dinner. Student Jennifer Bowman (class of 2024) 
and graduate Dr. Robert Dodge (class of 1988) spoke about how St. Joseph’s College of Nursing is a wonderful start 
for a life-long nursing career. Attendees enjoyed renewing acquaintances and seeing old friends. 

125th Anniversary Celebration — Saturday, October 7, 2023

Dr. Boris speaks at the 125th Anniversary Dinner Faculty members Kelly Parker ‘01,  
Nancy Zarrella Poole ’03, (academic dean) 
Julie Middleton and Robbin Guiles ’02

Jennifer Bowman, class of ‘24, 
student and speaker at dinner

Robert Dodge, PhD, RN, ANP,  
class of ‘88, speaks at dinner

Elizabeth Winter Converse, class of ‘53 Peter Mathe, CoN  
Librarian and archivist

Current students St. Joseph’s College of Nursing Class of 1978Cecilia Fitzmaurice Mulvey,  
Class of ‘55
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Annual Meeting and Breakfast
The Alumni Association Annual Meeting and Breakfast was held at the Syracuse Downtown 
Marriott Persian Terrace. President Connie Semel updated alumni in attendance of the year’s 
activities and a slate of officers and board members was approved. Dr Susan Bastable 
was honored for service to the College of Nursing. Everyone in attendance enjoyed having 
breakfast in the beautiful setting, while laughing and conversing with friends and colleagues. 

125th Anniversary Celebration — Sunday, October 8, 2023

Connie Semel speaking at Annual MeetingLois Arnold Murphy ‘56 and 
Joan Giordano Cullen ‘56

Loretta Quigley, retired Academic DeanMartha Shea Savage ‘84Outgoing board members Patti O’Brien Johnson ‘75, Carole Lewis Taylor ‘74,  
and Susan Lamanna ‘69 with President Connie Spadafore Semel ‘74

Phyllis Petrivelli ‘14Susan Lamanna ‘69 and  
Joanne Popielarczyk ‘69

Barbara Moreth Connolly ‘62, Ann Allen Houle ‘78 and Shelley Fess ‘78

Jennifer Cerio, Susan Bastable,  
and Connie Semel
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The Day Class of 2022 commencement was held on Sunday, May 15, 2022 in the DeFuria Room at St. Joseph’s Health Hospital. 
No group shots or other photos were taken, since this was a graduation while COVID restrictions were still in effect. A very 
limited number of individuals were allowed in the ceremony space at one time. For this reason, commencement took place  
in “waves” with the program repeated several times. Despite the limitations, it was very meaningful to the graduates. 

The Evening Weekend Class of 2022 Commencement was held on Sunday, December 18, 2022 at the Landmark Theatre.

The Day Class of 2023 Commencement was held on Sunday, May 21, 2023 at the Landmark Theatre. 

ST.  J O S E P H ’ S  CO L L E G E  O F  N U R S I N G

commencements

Evening Weekend Class of 2022

Day Class of 2023Day Class of 2022
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ST.  J O S E P H ’ S  CO L L E G E  O F  N U R S I N G

commitment to nursing ceremonies

The Commitment to Nursing Ceremony 
for the Evening Weekend Class of 
2022 was held in one of the College 
of Nursing classrooms and due to 
the COVID restrictions, no photos are 
available. It was meaningful to the 
students nonetheless.

The Commitment to Nursing Ceremony 
for the Day Class of 2023 was held 
on Sunday, September 22, 2022 at 
Immaculate Conception Church.

The Commitment to Nursing Ceremony 
for the Evening Weekend Class of 2023 
was held on Sunday, March 12, 2023 at 
Immaculate Conception Church.

The Commitment to Nursing Ceremony 
for the Day Class of 2024 was held 
on Sunday, September 10, 2023 at 
Immaculate Conception Church.

Day Class of 2024

Day Class of 2023

Evening Weekend class of 2023
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Mary (Walier) McCarthy ‘53
Mary a graduate of the class of 1953 
writes she has always been so proud of 
her education as an RN from St. Joseph’s 
School of Nursing.

Dolores (Ostrowski) Noonan ‘55
Enjoying retirement is Dolores—but she 
states she is busy, busy and sends her 
regards to all 1955 classmates.

Janet (Carey) Viscosi ‘60
Volunteering still at MVHS in the Spiritual 
Care Department is Janet. She also let 
us know that the new Wynn Hospital 
opened in October of 2023.

Gail (Keating) Lauricella ‘61
Gail is now retired!

Paula M. (Ryan) Fetcho ‘61
After 30 years in San Diego, CA Paula’s 
family feels it’s time to return to 
Syracuse. To her classmates still in 
Syracuse, she hopes to see them soon!

Barbara (Moreth) Connolly ‘62
Barb Moreth Connolly is now living 
at 1301 Nottingham Road, Unit D208 
Jamesville, NY 13078, Class of 62. She 
would love to hear from classmates 
email: Barbara 99@twcny.rr

Mary Jean Thomas ‘63
Mary Jean is retired and enjoying life!

Marcia (Carmody) Reighn ‘64
Marcia has been retired from  
Home Health Nursing since 2000 and  
has been living in Meridian, ID for 15 
years. Married to Ollie for 57 years and  
is blessed to have all 6 granchildren  
and their parents living in Meridian.  
She states they are thankful to their 
glorious God.

Joan (Riley) Martin ‘67
Joan’s husband wrote to tell us the 
sad news that she passed away 
on Nov.2,2022. She is survived by 
husband David. Daughter - Laura, Son 
Christopher. Grandchildren - Nathan 
21yr, Angelina,19yrs, Claire 14yrs, 
Eames,12yrs, Henry 12yrs, Riley 8yrs, 
Jonny 5yr, and best friend Louise Kent.

Susan (Loverock) Grundy ‘69
During 2022 Susan became a great 
grandmother to great granddaughter, 
Saorise in January and great grandson, 
Sawyer in September.

Ann (Beyer) Llewllyn ‘69
After being retired for 7 years, Ann 
returned to work from 3/21-5/22  
as a Covid Vaccine nurse for the  
Monroe County Health Department in 
Rochester, NY.

Denise (Hinchman) Montroy ‘69
Denise is enjoying retired life in North 
Carolina, although misses friends and 
family in New York.

Gail (Cerio) Bundy ‘75
Gail writes us that she is retired from OB 
nursing. She just bought a 26’ camper so 
she will be traveling to Florida this winter 
with her hursband Mike.

Mary (Whalen) Malay ‘75
In January 2020, Mary retired and is 
enjoying travel when they can, attending 
their 3 granddaughters sporting events, 
dance, and Sunday dinners.

Margaret “Peggy” (Goss) Limmer ‘78
Peggy says she is still working full time 
as a CM in the ED at Glens Falls Hospital. 
At the time she sent her news she 
planned to attend the 125th Celebration 
of the school along with her wonderful 
classmates from the Class of 1978.

Bernadette (Gregway) Schuffenacker ‘82
Bernadette is still working as an RN 
–40yrs! Currently she is the administrator 
of a Veterans Community Based 
Outpatient Clinic in Oswego after many 
years in HomeCare.

Leslie Williams ‘83
Leslie tells us that “Leslie’s Laundry” is a 
Christ centered clothing mission designed 
to help any mother or father in need of 
clothing for their children. All donated 
clothes, shoes, boots, hats and blankets 
are washed and distributed as needed! 

Rhonda (Youmans) Reader ‘86
Serving as VP Clinical Services/CNO at 
Oneida Health Rhonda reports is full 
circle. She started there in 1986 as a GN 
graduated on Saturday, started work on 
Monday! She loves having returned to 
Oneida in 2021 as CNO and is grateful for 
her St. Joseph’s education.

Ann Tonzi ‘89
Ann wrote she is working in the Hospice 
arena going on 30 years. Currently she 
is the National Director of Quality for the 
hospice division at Addus Homecare.

Phyllis Petrivelli ‘14
In January 2023, Phyllis started working 
as a member of the faculty full-time at 
the College of Nursing for the Evening/
Weekend program.

Nina Cooper ‘22
Nina accepted a position at Empire 
Dermatology in August 2022.

newsmakers
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JoAnn Amaral ‘60

Gail (Kvassy) Arcangeli ‘76 

Mary Barrett ‘69

Linda Benfanti ‘72

Judith (Scalzo) Bliss ‘67

Jeanne (Ryan) Botz ‘72

Deborah (Phillips) Busby ‘11

Susan (Hierholzer) Busco ‘79

Joanne (Richards) Byrnes ‘66

Linda (Kriger) Caminiti ‘70

MaryAnn (Roberts) Carr ‘80

Gail (Bundy) Cerio ‘75

Elaine (Bowser) Chiasson ‘75

Mary (Gleason) Cooke ‘66

Courtney (Sandle) Cronin ‘01

Joan (Giordano) Cullen ‘56

Kathy (Millberg) Cusano ‘70

Shirley (Dingledein) Desimone ‘55

Natalie Dickinson ‘51

Patricia (Moran) diGiovanna ‘82

Patricia Drea ‘69

Joanne (Puderbaugh) Engelhardt ‘71

Paula (Ryan) Fetcho ‘61

Julie (Hotchkiss) Forbes ‘70

Marcia (Stephan) Freeland ‘67

Erika (Benz) Fuhr ‘59

Patricia (O’Connell) Fyles ‘69

Sandra (Novek) Gaetano ‘75

Patricia (Martin) Gibbons ‘69

Barbara (Schlamowitz) Gilman ‘68

Jacquelyn Gonza ‘71

Ann (Byrne) Gorton ‘71

Brenda (Fleury) Gridley ‘62

Mary “Meg” (Gonza) Gross ‘83

Susan (Loverock) Grundy ‘69

Mary Guilfoyle ‘76

Eileen (Scheibel) Hatchell ‘55

Mary Anne (Hall) Johnson ‘66

Mary (Pelin) Keady ‘59

JoAnne (Kochman) Kiggins ‘64

Patricia Kilcullen ‘76

Kathleen (Bloomer) Kinsey ‘69

Kathleen Knittel ‘02

Janis (Giarrusso) Kohlbrenner ‘72

Alice (Wolf) LaDouceur ‘68

Susan Lamanna ‘69

Frances (Maroney) Mahany ‘75

Dolores (Bruckner) Maier ‘67

Mary (Whalen) Malay ‘75

Robin (Struzzi) Maurer ‘72

Mary (Walier) McCarthy ‘53

Kimberly (Hayes) Mowers ‘15

Cecilia (Fitzmaurice) Mulvey ‘55

Lois (Arnold) Murphy ‘56

Nancy (Niemi) Nardelli ‘71

Heather Neave ‘20

Amanda (Fuller) Neill ‘95

Barbara (Roth) O’Brien ‘66

Margaret (Peggy) O’Hara ‘92

Eileen Ogilvie ‘68

Deborah (Peskiak) Olson ‘78

Gail (Linehan) Osteen ‘65

Elizabeth (Lynn) Pollock ‘68

Joanne Popielarczyk ‘69

Mary (Berg) Potter ‘67

Joan (Corbett) Powers ‘52

Brenda (Doud) Premo ‘73

Rhonda (Youmans) Reader ‘86

Charlene (Odell) Rohrer ‘65

Mary (Headd) Ryan ‘72

Susan (Larkin) Ryan ‘65

Sister Marie Salerno ‘62

Constance (Spadafore) Semel ‘74

Deborah (Williams) Sherman ‘72

Angeline (Biviano) Siebert ‘56

Nancy (Mooney) Skelly ‘60

Cheryl Stuper ‘94

Lorraine Toher ‘67

Elizabeth (Hazard) Troiani ‘59

Catherine (Urbach) Urbaitis ‘54

Janet (Carey) Viscosi ‘60

Leslie Williams ‘83

Maureen (O’Brien) Young ‘65

Class of ‘45
Annabelle Dickinson

Class of ‘45
Mary Louise (Rickert) Ryan

Class of ‘49
Florence (Himpler) Schuelke

Class of ‘51
Natalie (Nancy) Dickinson

Class of ‘53
Jacqueline (Welch) Butterfield

Class of ‘55
Jane (Iannitti) Pullano

Class of ‘58
Mary (Ryan) McCabe

Class of ‘19
Irene (Solazzo) DiFlorio

Class of ‘60
Kathleen (Kline) Hourigan

Class of ‘63
Joan (Wooton) Connelly

Class of ‘63
Catherine (Gabor) Mehlek

Class of ‘64
Maureen (Halloran) Ryan Love

Class of ‘65
Suzanne (LaVere) Herbst Stone

Class of ‘67
Joan (Riley) Martin

Class of ‘75
Teresa (Zielinski) Mortise

Class of ‘84
Colleen (Moynihan) Gilchriest

Class of ‘93
Mary (Wilsey) Thurston

Class of ‘99
Terra Crannell-Davis

Class of ‘05
Lawrence Beale

Class of ‘06
Christine M. Riker

donors
In Memory of Our Deceased Alumni

2022 – DECEMBER, 2023
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St. Joseph’s College of Nursing
Building our Endowment to Support the Future of Nursing

St. Joseph’s College of Nursing celebrated its 125th Anniversary on October 1st, 2023. As part of 
its 125th Anniversary, we held our annual reunion the weekend of October 7th and 8th. It was 
a pleasure to see and meet alums from all over the country in celebration of this milestone. 
Through many conversations over the weekend, the overall sentiment was that while the 
mission of Nursing continues to remain the same, there have certainly been changes along the 
way, primarily with the cost of education and tuition at Nursing Schools throughout the county. 

We need your support now more than ever! The United States is experiencing the most 
significant nursing shortage ever faced. To address this pressing need, we are looking to attract 
a diverse mix of nursing students, including those who express financial need. In conjunction 
with the College’s 125th Anniversary, we have embarked on a campaign to raise $1.25 million 
by the end of 2024. The money raised will provide partial and full-tuition scholarships to 
prospective College of Nursing students. 

As a result of a generous bequest received in 2010 from an alum of St. Joseph’s College of 
Nursing, all contributions of $125 or more will be 100% matched. Donations that qualify  
for the match are as follows:

1.	Any contribution of $125 or more to the College of Nursing Governing Board Advised Fund. 
2.	Donors can endow their funds by contributing $12,500 to endow a named scholarship.
3.	Donors with an endowed scholarship from the College of Nursing can add to their existing fund.

As of December 2023, about $800,00 has been raised.  
The hope is to meet the 1.25 million target by the end of 2024.

We ask that you please consider supporting St. Joseph’s College of 
Nursing’s 125th Anniversary Campaign in this defining moment in the 
history of health care. Your gift will immediately impact the lives of our 
nursing students and the patients who will receive their care. 

I wish you and your family a happy and healthy 2024!

Vince Kuss, Vice President 
St. Joseph’s Health Foundation

Make a 
Difference 

Today!

Scan to Give
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othernews

Alumni Diversity Scholarship

The Diversity Scholarship was established in 2021 by  
St. Joseph’s College of Nursing’s Alumni Association to 
support the need for continued education of Registered 
Professional Nurses from diverse backgrounds. The purpose 
of this scholarship is to provide financial support for 
continued education in nursing (and other specialties as 
applicable) for a graduate of St. Joseph’s College of Nursing 
from a diverse background; diverse backgrounds include 
but are not limited to areas of race, ethnicity, gender, 
culture, age, sexual orientation, gender expression, gender 
identity, and religion. A graduate of St. Joseph’s College 
of Nursing from a diverse background who is pursuing an 
advanced degree such as a baccalaureate degree in nursing, 
master’s degree in nursing, or doctoral degree in nursing 
or other specialty is eligible to apply. Additional eligibility 
requirements and criteria are specified on the Diversity 
Scholarship Application which is posted on the St. Joseph’s 
College of Nursing’s website. The Diversity Scholarship 
is established from funds received from the late Hugh B. 
Hoeffler, M.D. who had established the Katherine Roach 
Hoeffler, Class of 1933 Memorial Award in memory of his 
wife. One Diversity Scholarship will be awarded on an 
annual basis. The application can be found online at the 
alumni section of the CON website. Application will need to 
be downloaded and printed, and mailed-in.

Completed applications and essays are to be  
submitted February 28, 2024 to:

St. Joseph’s College of Nursing’s Alumni Association 
206 Prospect Ave,  
Syracuse, New York 13203

A Fond Farewell
Dr. MaryAnn (Mahalick) Wafer ‘83,  

Associate for Development and Alumni 
Relations, departed the College of Nursing 
in 2023 after serving the college for more 
than six years, having been a loyal hospital 

employee for many years prior to that. 
MaryAnn is missed, and her work  

and helpfulness during the time she  
was with the College of Nursing  

is appreciated. Congratulations 
Lauren Porter, RN, class ‘19

Nurse of the Year 2022 Nascentia Health

Alumni Association Appreciation Gathering

Daughter & Mother: Caitlin Nolan 
Bittel ‘14 and Denise Nolan ‘04

Brianna Parks Steinhoff ‘18, Emily 
Liepke Houghmaster ‘20 and Deb 
Hopkins ’95

Alumni employed by the hospital were invited to stop in the 
DeFuria Conference Room on the afternoon of December 
21 for a warm beverage and dessert. Those who attended 
shared delightful moments of reminiscing about time spent 
at the College of Nursing in pursuit of becoming a nurse. The 
loop of photos of current and past times created for the 125th 
Anniversary celebration playing during the event helped to 
recall fond memories. Members of the Alumni Board expressed 
gratitude to attendees for the invaluable contributions of our 
esteemed alumni to the nursing profession and the alumni 
association. Every attendee was entered into a drawing for 
attending, and three prizes were awarded at the end of the 
event. Those who attended were also treated to a logo bag, 
notepad, and pen. It was a time to celebrate briefly the season 
together and cherish the connections that make our community 
special. A special thank you to Vince Kuss, Vice President, and 
the St. Joseph’s Foundation for supporting the event and to Louie 
Perreaux, General Manager of Food & Nutrition Services, and his 
staff for preparing the refreshments.
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Holiday Plant Sale

First-time NCLEX Pass rate and employment  
of graduates by St Joseph’s:
The National Council Licensure Examination (NCLEX-RN®) is 
a nationwide examination for licensing nurses in the US and 
Canada. St. Joseph’s College of Nursing graduates in 2023  
year-to-date had a pass rate of 88.7% for first-time test-takers. 

Over 73% of the graduates from the most recent five graduating 
classes accepted positions at St. Joseph’s Health Hospital. 

New January Cohort 
In January 2024, St Joseph’s College of Nursing will welcome 
a first-semester day program cohort. This is a change; up 
until now, the day program only admitted a class in the fall 
semester. Becky Baroody, St. Joseph’s’ College of Nursing 
Admissions and Enrollment Coordinator, stated the spring 
option has many benefits. Firstly, this will increase the starting 
dates to three times per year rather than two, which in turn 
offers the opportunity for expanding enrollment. Secondly, 
recent high school graduates can benefit from completing 
certain general education requirements toward the associate 
degree during the fall semester. It is strongly advised for 
applicants to complete the Anatomy and Physiology I & II 
course before joining our program. This course is considered 
one of the most difficult, and very helpful in preparing 
students for learning the material in the nursing program. 
Thirdly, it will help applicants start the program more quickly 
than usual. Lastly, it can help current students who may not 
pass a course. Instead of waiting for a year, they can repeat 
the course immediately. Following this trial, it is hoped that, 
with sufficient faculty and clinical sites, this can continue.

Applications for the Evening/Weekend cohort starting in 
July 2025 and the Weekday cohort starting in August 2024 
are currently being accepted. To start the application process, 
head to the SJCON website home page at www.sjhcon.edu.

The Nursing Pin Donation Center
The center was established in 2019 since it is no longer 
possible to purchase St. Joseph’s Hospital Health Center 
School of Nursing pins (due to the name change several 
years ago to St. Joseph’s College of Nursing at St. Joseph’s 
Hospital Health Center). The pin donation center provides 
working graduates who have lost their original School 
of Nursing pin and who have requested a replacement 
pin (when available) with one that has been generously 
donated by one of our Alumni. Since the Pin Donation 
Center was established, six alumnae have generously 
donated their nursing pins. Graduates receiving a donated 
nursing pin are encouraged to donate to St. Joseph’s College 
of Nursing at St. Joseph’s Hospital Health Center. If an 
alumnus or alumna is interested in donating their nursing 
pin, receiving a donated pin, or purchasing the current 
College of Nursing pin, contact the alumni association via 
the dedicated email: CONAlumni@sjhsyr.org

othernewscont’d

The Plant Sale was a success for the December 2023 holiday 
season. Alumni volunteers and chairperson Trish Masterpol ‘11 
staffed the sale in the hospital lobby. All proceeds benefit the 
Alumni Association that supports the College of Nursing.

The Alumni Association held a successful drive to address a basic 
need of local children in poverty. In Syracuse, NY, where childhood 
poverty rates are high, the Alumni Association took a step to 
address a fundamental need often overlooked – underwear for 
school-age children. In a recent drive, the association collected 
1551 pairs of new underwear items to benefit children receiving 
care within the St. Joseph’s Health network.

The initiative aimed to tackle an often-unnoticed issue: children 
attending school without undergarments due to financial 
constraints. While underwear might seem inconspicuous, studies 
reveal that children facing this predicament tend to perform poorly 
in school, experiencing shame, lower self-esteem, and distraction.

On Monday, December 11, 2023, the donated underwear was 
delivered to St. Joseph’s Health Primary Care Center - West, 
marking a successful effort to support the well-being of local 
children. The generosity of all those who donated is not just 
about providing a basic necessity but also about fostering an 
environment where children can focus on their education without 
the burden of shame.

The Alumni Association thanks all who donated. This initiative 
reflects the community’s commitment to addressing overlooked 
needs, emphasizing the importance of collective efforts to 
positively impact the lives of children living in poverty.

Underwear: A Basic Need

Jennifer Austin Cerio ‘07 and 
Trish Drum Masterpol ‘11

Gina Famolaro Cusworth ‘83 and 
Susan Lamanna ‘69
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Alumni associations thrive on the generosity of their graduates. Supporting the Alumni 
Association through donations in honor or memory of someone and by paying dues is 
an expression of gratitude and commitment. It ensures the alumni association’s financial 
health and helps to tie us to our nursing education roots. Your donation nurtures the 
growth of future generations of nurses and keeps the spirit of our alma mater alive.

Donating in honor of or in memory of someone adds a touching gesture of your support. These contributions 
bolster the association’s financial health and serve as a testament to your nursing education’s impact on  
your life. Whether honoring a faculty member, a cherished classmate, or a beloved family member,  
these donations become a living tribute. The funds help support scholarships or special projects. 

Paying annual dues is a direct and consistent way for alumni to contribute to the ongoing success of our 
association. These funds support the day-to-day operations, events, and networking opportunities that define 
the alumni experience. 

By paying dues, you ensure that the association can continue fostering connections, providing resources,  
and celebrating the achievements of its members. Your financial contributions help organize reunions and 
career development programs, produce the newsletter, and other events that strengthen the bonds among 
all graduates. 

To Donate or Pay Annual Dues:

1.	 Go to the College of Nursing website: www.sjhcon.edu

2.	 Click Alumni & Giving, then click Alumni Association

3.	 There are two links: 

Pay Alumni dues (Online): This will take you to online payment for dues and donations.

You can enter the following link in your browser and go directly to the site: 
https://store.getbeyond.com/alumni-association-st-josephs-con

Pay Alumni Dues (Mail): This will take you to a PDF to print and mail your payment for dues 
and donations, contact information update, and your news update.

You can enter the following link in your browser and go directly to the site: 
https://www.sjhcon.edu/wp-content/upoads/sjcn_dues.pdf

supporting the alumni association
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reunionnews

alumnidatabase
To maintain an  
accurate listing of  
contact information  
(home addresses,  
phone numbers, and 
email addresses) for  
our Alumni, please notify 
the Alumni Association 

of any changes to your contact information.  
Send changes to your contact information via 
email: conalumni@sjhsyr.org or US mail to: 

Alumni Association  
St. Joseph’s College of Nursing 
206 Prospect Ave.  
Syracuse, NY 13203

The Alumni News is published annually by St. Joseph’s College of Nursing at St. Joseph’s Hospital Health Center, 206 Prospect Ave., Syracuse, NY 13203. Copyright 
©2024 by St. Joseph’s College of Nursing. All rights reserved. No part of this publication may be reproduced without prior written consent of St. Joseph’s College 
of Nursing. We sincerely regret any unintentional omissions or errors that may have occurred with the preparation of this newsletter.

Class 1979 45th Reunion Meetup 
What:	 Downtown Bayfront Sightseeing Lunch 		
	 Cruise organized by classmates
When: 	 Thursday, April 25th 2024 at 11:00 am
Where:	 Marina Jack Restaurant
	 2 Marine Plaza 
	 Sarasota, FL 34236
Cost: 	 $55 pp (could change)

Would love have you join us! —Bev, Lisa & Nancy

CONTACT:
Beverly Lloyd Scandariato: BEVLLOSCA@GMAIL.COM
Lisa Lambiase Stolakis: LLAMBIASE@AOL.COM
Nancy Welcons Conway: NANCYCRN914@AOL.COM

Class 1974 50th Reunion Update 
Class of 1974 50th anniversary class reunion date 
will be announced after the decision is made about 
whether the spring or fall season is preferred for the 
annual alumni meeting. 

Many thanks to the following outgoing board  
members for their dedication and commitment 

to the Alumni Association:
Susan Lamanna ‘69

Carole Lewis Taylor ‘74
John Munger ‘06

Patti O’Brien Johnson ‘75

Kelly Parker ‘01
Trish Mattison ‘96

Daniel Bocchino ‘17

Alumni Association Officers
President 

Connie Spadafore Semel ‘74

Vice President 
Mary Headd Ryan ‘72

Secretary 
Jennifer Austin Cerio “07

Ex Officio 
Lenore Boris, Vice President / Dean

Alumni Association Board of Directors
Gina Cusworth ‘83
Olivia Fedele ‘17

Mary Ellen Barrett ‘69
Kyle Dreverman ‘20
Christine Kelly ‘16
Mallory Tobia ‘19

Patricia Drea ‘69
Tricia Drum Masterpol ‘11
Kimberly Garofalo ‘20

Rhonda Youmans Reader ‘86
Phyllis Petrivelli ‘14

alumniassociation

At the May, 2023 meeting of the Board 
of Directors, the following alumni were 

approved to serve on the Board:
Kimberly Garofalo ‘20

Tricia Drum Masterpol ‘11 
Phyllis Petrivelli ‘14

Rhonda Youmans Reader ‘86


